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November 7, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits the third supplemental ordinance of 2012, which includes requests for both operating and capital improvement program (CIP) budgets. The items included in this supplemental are largely technical and are needed to enable agencies to begin grant funded work, ensure that they meet budgeted appropriation at the end of the year, and similar activities. Descriptions of these items can be found in the narrative table included in this package. 
The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $1.2 million, of which $236,917 is revenue backed. This request is within the amount set aside in the General Fund financial plan that accompanied the 2013 Proposed Budget. The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $112.8 million, of which $3.5 million is revenue backed.

There are four items involving significant amounts worthy of highlighting:
Implementing Transit Division Financial Management Policies
The omnibus includes two items that will implement the Transit Division’s financial management policies, which were adopted by Council in 2012:  $41.8 million is requested to be transferred from the Transit capital fund to the operating fund and $17 million is requested for Transit debt service. 
Grant Reappropriations and Carryovers

A total of $39 million from 2011 is requested for reappropriation or carryover into 2012, including: $18.4 million in the Grants Fund and $20.7 million in the Department of Community and Human Services’ Federal Housing and Community Development Fund.
Risk Management

The Office of Risk Management has estimated that the judgment and claims account will be over expended by $8.1 million by year-end 2012. The higher than anticipated expenditure is attributable to two large jury verdicts paid early in 2012, the timing of two large settlement payments and one additional settlement anticipated for resolution in 2012. Funding will be from the Insurance Fund cash balance. 
Stadium General Obligation Bond Redemption Transfer

The final payment on the original Kingdome construction bonds was made this past June. The remaining fund balance in the Stadium General Obligation (GO) Bond Redemption Fund will be transferred to the Limited General Obligation (LTGO) Bond Fund to pay debt on the outstanding Kingdome repair bonds. This will allow the Stadium GO Fund to be closed in 2012. This closure is consistent with ongoing efforts to closely manage funds and close down those that are no longer needed.
The omnibus supports the Financial Stewardship Goal to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 
206-263-9687.
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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